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	Date:
	March 7, 2013
	Time: 6:30 PM
	

	Location:
	Wegman’s Upstairs Dining area

	Board Members Present

	Steve Arnold, Rickie Atkins, Larry Jannes, Chuck Meyer, Carl Opauski, Kathleen Palmer, Frank Roche, Matt Schenk, Hardy Stanley, Lee Wingfield



Agenda

	1
	Meeting was called to Order at 6:36pm
	
	
	

	2
	Approve Feb 21 Minutes 


	
	
	


     3 Open Board Business

	
	Topic
	Owner
	Discussion Points
	Status

	
	Potential Formation of Central Loudoun Lacrosse League
	Rob Scola
	Rob has been approached about forming a Central Loudoun Lacrosse league with goal of starting in Spring 2014.  Discussion around how CLYFL may be able to help Central Loudon Lacrosse in how organization started, operates, and potential sharing of fields since complementary seasons.  No current Board action required – Rob is going to set up time with Matt and Chuck to discuss further 
	Open

	
	Phenom Athlete
	Lamar Marshall
	Lamar talked about ideas for summer camps that focus on skill and position development and interested in how his business can come in and help the league.  www.phenomathlete.com  no new discussion
	Open

	
	C League Selection
	Carl
	Carl discussed a few options for selection of the C-League teams.  Board feedback focused on a method for evenly distributing players/assigning to treams with input from the C league coaches.  All teams would be subject to a blind draw with limited exceptions for coaches and assistant coaches kids.  Carl  will draft a proposed approach to present to the Board at the next meeting.  If approved it will be posted for comment and review by CLYFL membership
	Open

	
	New D League Format
	Hardy
	Hardy presented new format:  focus on development, move towards scrimmage type atmosphere in first half of game and real game in the second half.  Hardy drafted and brought the proposal to the Board.  The proposal is also open to the full CLYFL membership for comment and feedback.  The Board will vote on the proposal at the next meeting on March 21
	Open

	
	Equipment Tracking
	DC, Lee
	DC contacted the equipment tracking software company.  In order to make more user friendly, need to purchase a mobile device with scanner.  There was a motion to purchase additional equipment for up to $1500.  
	Open

	
	Equipment rental/return policy
	DC
	DC sent the Board a number of concerns around equipment returns.  The Board discussed various strategies for driving better compliance with equipment returns, etc., at the end of each season.  The general consensus was that the new inventory tracking system may alleviate some of the current issues.  Further discussion will occur at the next meeting
	Open

	
	Additional Storage
	Tracy
	Look into additional storage options for the league – Ongoing – potential sites have been identified, discussions in progress.  Chuck has reached out to a friend in the real estate business to see what additional options may be available
	Open

	
	Shawn Springs Camp
	Matt
	The new Heritage HS football coach has expressed significant interest in participation with the Camp as well as with the league in general.  Coaches from Loudoun County HS are also on board.  The camp is scheduled to be held at Tuscarora HS the week of 7/15 and registration will open along with league registration on 3/18.
Chuck is planning on reaching out to the Redskin’s Community Services reps to see if there are players willing to lend their time to the camp.
Price will be $299 for Early Bird Registration and $399 Regular Registration.
	Open

	
	Physical Consent Forms
	Board Discuss
	The 10 Board members present voted on the proposed language developed by Chuck  9 voted to approve 1 voted against, therefore the proposal was accepted.  Steve will update the registration pages to include the new process
	Open

	
	Committees
	Full Board
	The following committees and participation were proposed:
1- Inter-League (Steve, D.C., Matt) will not be needed this year
2- Coaching Selection (Carl, Hardy, Steve, Jen)
Carl reported 8 applications received for A to date – 11 applications received for B to date – 8 applications received for C to date.  
The committee will make individual determinations by coach – based on Board familiarity, etc on who to have in person conversations with.  The committee will reach out to the coaches and schedule those conversations
3- Events (Laura, Steve, Lee, Cathy, Jen, Frank)
4- Camps (Matt, Steve, D.C., Laura, Jen)
5- Capital Projects (Hardy, Laura, Tracy, Chuck, Matt)
Matt to schedule the camp committee meeting. 
	Open

	
	Budgets
	Larry
	Larry presented the 2013 Budgets.  The 10 members present voted and all were in favor of the proposed budget – therefore the 2013 Budget has been accepted.
	Closed

	
	Rule Changes
	Clyde
	Discussed the idea of changing how C-league handles kick-offs to create more parity among teams –Proposed changes sent out to membership.  The Board discussed the proposal in more depth and would like to recommend some changes. Matt will discuss directly with Clyde and the full Board will re-review the proposal at the March 21 meeting
	Open

	
	Mentorship Program
	Steve
	Steve presented idea on the mentorship program.  Board said it is a good idea to do during the season.  Steve to work on a more formal approach and budget. Steve is still working out logistical details and an initial budget.  The Board is in favor of providing $2000 to get the program initiated
	Open

	
	Document Management
	Frank – Steve
	Documents can be stored on the CLYFL website.  All Board members now have administrative rights; however the web site settings need to be modified to allow individual members the ability to post documents.  Steve will set it up so that members can upload documents as appropriate 
	Open

	
	Registration
	Lee
	Registration will start March 18.  The Board approved the following rates that will stay in effect until June 8, at which point all rates will increase by $25:
Flag - $100 (includes county fee)
D-League and Cheerleading - $150 (includes county fee)
A,B, and C League - $175 (includes county fee)
	Closed

	
	Safety
	Ricky
	Water Hydration System.  Ricky brought up the topic of purchasing a “Water Sport Hydration Cart”.  Have the league purchase a few to be left at the fields and used by all teams during the games.  He is going to provide additional information.
	Open

	
	Coaches Training
	Matt 
	USA Football Heads Up Program: Matt Confirmed that we are allowed to send 2 people to the training.  The 2 people that go will come back and provide training for the coaches.  Who are the 2 best people to go?   The date for the training is still pending. Matt also confirmed that because we will be participating all of our coaches’ will received free membership this year for their Coaches Certifications.  
	Open

	
4
	
New Business
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		Date:

		Feb 21, 2013

		Time: 6:30 PM

		



		Location:

		Rust Library – Meeting Room A



		Board Members Present



		Steve Arnold, Rickie Atkins, Dorion Clinton, Larry Jannes, Jennifer Kijak, Chuck Meyer, Carl Opauski, Kathleen Palmer, Matt Schenk, Clyde Sexton, Hardy Stanley, Lee Wingfield, Laura Zamora



		Other Participants

		Rob Scola, Lamar Marshall







Agenda



		1

		Call to Order at 6:30pm

		

		

		



		2

		Approve Feb 7 Minutes 





		

		

		



		3

		Open Portion of Meeting – Member Participation

		

		

		



		Topic

		Participant

		Discussion Points

		Status



		Potential Formation of Central Loudoun Lacrosse League

		Rob Scola

		Rob has been approached about forming a Central Loudoun Lacrosse league with goal of starting in Spring 2014.  Discussion around how CLYFL may be able to help Central Loudon Lacrosse in how organization started, operates, and potential sharing of fields since complementary seasons.  Rob to set up a meeting with Chuck and Matt. 

		New



		Phenom Athlete

		Lamar Marshall

		Lamar talked about ideas for summer camps that focus on skill and position development and interested in how his business can come in and help the league.  www.phenomathlete.com

		New







 4 Open Board Business

		

		Topic

		Owner

		Discussion Points

		Status



		

		New D League Format

		Hardy

		Hardy presented new format:  focus on development, move towards scrimmage type atmosphere in first half of game and real game in the second half.  Hardy to writeup bylaw changes and send out proposal to membership.

		New



		

		Equipment Tracking

		DC, Lee

		DC contacted the equipment tracking software company.  In order to make more user friendly, need to purchase a mobile device with scanner.  There was a motion to purchase additional equipment for up to $1500.  

		Open



		

		Additional Storage

		Tracy

		Look into additional storage options for the league – Ongoing – potential sites have been identified, discussions in progress

		Open



		

		Shawn Springs Camp

		Matt

		Matt still looking for a ‘Headliner’ name.  Camp will be included when registration opens on March 18 even if no headliner yet. Price will be $299 for Early Bird Registration and $399 Regular Registration.

		Open



		

		A League Select

		Board Discuss

		There will be no A League Select this coming year.  Will keep 7th and 8th graders together for A League.

		Closed



		

		Physical Consent Forms

		Board Discuss

		Board to make determination on requirements for physical consent form - Chuck sent draft language to be voted on at meeting on March 4. New language needs to be included on registration form.  

		Open



		

		Committees

		Full Board

		The following committees and participation were proposed:

1- Inter-League (Steve, D.C., Matt)

2- Coaching Selection (Carl, Hardy, Steve, Jen)

3- Events (Laura, Steve, Lee, Cathy, Jen, Frank)

4- Camps (Matt, Steve, D.C., Laura, Jen)

5- Capital Projects (Hardy, Laura, Tracy, Chuck, Matt)

There will be a report from the Coach Selection Committee at the board meeting on March 4.  

Matt to schedule the camp committee meeting. 

		Open



		

		Budgets

		Larry

		Larry presented the 2013 Budgets.  Board members are to review and send any changes to Larry.  The budget will be finalized and voted on at the March 4 board meeting.

		Open



		

		Rule Changes

		Clyde

		Discussed the idea of changing how C-league handles kick-offs to create more parity among teams –Proposed changes sent out to membership.  Board will vote on changes at the next meeting on March 4. 

		Open



		

		Mentorship Program

		Steve

		Steve presented idea on the mentorship program.  Board said it is a good idea to do during the season.  Steve to work on a more formal approach and budget.

		Open



		

		Document Management

		Frank – Steve

		Documents can be stored on the CLYFL website.  Steve to give all board members admin access to the website.

		Open
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New Business

		

		

		



		

		Registration

		Lee

		Registration will start March 18.  Need to determine if fees will be the same as last year or increase.  

All changes to registration form to include medical release and camps need to be done by March 17.  

		Open



		

		Safety

		Ricky

		Water Hydration System.  Ricky brought up the topic of purchasing a “Water Sport Hydration Cart”.  Have the league purchase a few to be left at the fields and used by all teams during the games.  He is going to provide additional information.

		



		

		Coaches Training

		Matt 

		USA Football Heads Up Program: Matt Confirmed that we are allowed to send 2 people to the training.  The 2 people that go will come back and provide training for the coaches.  Who are the 2 best people to go?   The date for the training is still pending. Matt also confirmed that because we will be participating all of our coaches’ will received free membership this year for their Coaches Certifications.  

		Open
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			Date:


			Feb 7, 2013


			Time: 6:30 PM


			Notes: Roche





			Location:


			Rust Library – Meeting Room A





			Board Members Present





			Rickie Atkins, Dorion Clinton, Jennifer Kijak, Chuck Meyer, Kathleen Palmer, Frank Roche, Matt Schenk, Clyde Sexton, Lee Wingfield, Laura Zamora











Agenda





			1


			Call to Order at 6:35pm


			


			


			





			2


			Approved Jan 10 Minutes





			


			


			





			3


			Open Business


			


			


			











			


			Topic


			Owner


			Discussion Points


			Status





			


			Equipment Tracking


			DC, Lee


			Devise a mechanism to track player equipment distribution and return – All equipment has been counted and sorted.  Lee and D.C. working on solution (Red Beam) to track via barcodes.  DC is looking into additional costs for barcode readers, labels, etc…


			Open





			


			Additional Storage


			Tracy


			Look into additional storage options for the league – Ongoing – potential sites have been identified, discussions in progress


			Open





			


			Bylaw Update


			Frank


			Distribute new bylaw language defining the annual weigh-in process to membership and solicit feedback.  To be voted on by 2013 board during the January meeting – Board voted and unanimously approved language changed


			Closed





			


			Approve Bylaw Update


			Full Board


			Vote to approve new language regarding the weigh-in and red dot process – Board voted and unanimously approved language changed


			Closed





			


			Shawn Springs Camp


			Matt


			Discuss conducting Shawn Springs Camp during Summer 2013 – currently targeting the week of 7/15/13 at THS – Board voted to conduct camp – still looking for a ‘Headliner’ name as Ashburn is pressuring Sean Springs not to lend his name to the CLYFL camp


			Open





			


			A League Select


			Board Discuss


			CLYFL needs to determine new approach in response to Ashburn eliminating their program  - Frank will follow up with Steve to get a proposal out to membership for feedback


			Open





			


			BLS Instructor Cert


			Rickie


			Pursue BLS instructor certification for Rickie and submit for reimbursement once completed – In progress


			Closed





			


			Physical Consent Forms


			Board Discuss


			Board to make determination on requirements for physical consent form (e.g., parent attestation and disclaimer vs. presentation of physical documentation from physician) – Chuck will develop a formal proposal for the Board to review at the next meeting


			Open





			


			Committees


			Full Board


			The following committees and participation were proposed:


1- Inter-League (Steve, D.C., Matt)


2- Coaching Selection (Carl, Hardy, Steve, Jen)


3- Events (Laura, Steve, Lee, Cathy, Jen, Frank)


4- Camps (Matt, Steve, D.C., Laura, Jen)


5- Capital Projects (Hardy, Laura, Tracy, Chuck, Matt)


			Open





			


			Budgets


			Larry


			2013 Budgets are in development for presentation to the full Board in Feb and Mar meetings


			Open





			


			Rule Changes


			Clyde


			Discussed the idea of changing how C-league handles kick-offs to create more parity among teams.  Board members will discuss in more depth at the next Board meeting – Clyde and Laura are drafting language to share with the Board for feedback


			Open





			4


			New Business


			


			


			





			


			Mentorship Program


			Steve


			Monthly CLYFL leadership group for our A league players – Deferred more discussion until next meeting 


			New





			


			‘Heads Up’ Affiliation


			Matt – Full Board


			The Board voted and unanimously agreed to participate in the Head’s Up safety program.  Rickie and Matt will work out which one of them can attend the conference once dates are known


			Approved





			


			Document Management


			Frank – Steve


			Determine a method to securely and electronically store important Board documents (e.g., SharePoint).  


			Open





			


			East Coast Babe Ruth Donation


			Clyde- Larry


			The Board unanimously Approved and would like to make a $100 donation to the appropriate chapter of Babe Ruth in honor of Don Rose who recently passed away – Frank will discuss with Larry


			Approved





			


			


			


			


			











image1.png


Central Loudoun Youth Football League











